ATTachment#1

75 Hardscrabble Road Limington, Maine 712-4573 SKIP@ LPMURRAY.COM

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 23, 2024, at 9:51 AM, Lindsay Dearborn < <u>Idearborn@dearbornconstruction.com</u> > wrote:

All,

Thank you for the opportunity to try and come up with some ordinance changes that work for all parties involved. I think if we can all get together to discuss and understand everyone's point of view then we can come up with the best solution for the town. The night of the selectmen meeting the date of February 5th was put out there as a meeting date. I didn't realize it was the desire to do this at an actual planning board meeting. I am not in favor of doing that and would suggest another option. This has been presented as a citizen's initiative so the best thing we can do is sit down with those citizens at more of a round table open discussion. Having to get up individually at the podium is not a method that will work well to collaborate with each other. We will also need to have the ability to either edit the changes at a computer or have someone take minutes so they can later edit it and distribute it back out to everyone for final review. Can someone tell me who has this editable document or who worked on it so we can make sure they are there? I'm assuming we could use a large room at the town hall.

Skip Murray is an important pit owner/operator in the town and has been a part of these meetings. He wants to be a part of this, but is not available until after February 26th when he returns from out of town. Darin Shaw from Gorham Sand & Gravel has generously offered to help with this too. They do not own or operate a pit in town, but own several in other towns so he can give us experience from what other towns are doing. He is also a member of the Maine Aggregate Association and they have recently come up with a draft ordinance that he would like to present as another option.

Please let me know what dates work for everyone. I am looking forward to working with everyone to come up with changes that help the town in the future.

Thank you,

Lindsay Dearborn
Dearborn Brothers Construction, Inc.
999 Narragansett Trail
Buxton, ME 04093
(207) 929-8812

Fax: (207) 929-8560

LDearborn@DearbornConstruction.com